
 
 

 
 

EXPLANATION OF TENDER DOCUMENTATION No. 9 

– DRAFT DESIGN SUBMISSION STAGE 

Public Contract 
name 

NEW MAIN STATION DISTRICT 

Contracting 
Authority 1 

The Capital City of Prague  
Mariánské náměstí 2/2, 111 00 Praha 1 
ID No.: 000 64 581 
represented by the Department of Property Management of the Capital City 
of Prague  

Contracting 
Authority 2: 

Dopravní podnik hl. m. Prahy, akciová společnost 
(Prague Public Transit Company, joint-stock company) 
Sokolovská 42/217, Vysočany, 190 00 Praha 9 
ID No.: 000 05 886 

Contracting 
Authority 3: 

Správa železnic, státní organizace 
(Správa železnic, state organisation) 
Dlážděná 1003/7, 110 00 Praha 1 
ID No.: 709 94 234 

The Contracting Authority received a written request from a participant in the Procurement Procedure 
for clarification of the Tender Documentation.  

The Contracting Authority hereby provides an explanation of the Tender Documentation (Procurement 
Terms and Conditions) for the above-mentioned Public Contract in accordance with Section 98 of the 
PPA, in both Czech and English, including the exact wording of the request for explanation of the 
Tender Documentation without identifying the participant requesting the explanation. In the event of 
a discrepancy between the different language versions of the answers, the Czech version of the 
Contracting Authority's answers shall prevail. 

 Question of the participant where the explanation was provided following a request for 
clarification 

1. 

Can we be sure, that there will be comments concerning the construction cost in relation to 

our proposal the 5th of May? 

Will there be a potential change in the construction cost? 

 Explanation by the Contracting Authority 

1. 

The Contracting Authority is currently having an expert calculation of the investment costs for 

each of the Draft Design prepared. This information will not be included in the call for the 

submission of the Bid, which will be received by the participants on 5 May 2023. The 

Contracting Authority expects this information to be provided to the participants by the end 

of May 2023. The Contracting Authority is prepared to discuss this information, in the context 

of the online discussion on the recommendations of the Evaluation Committee/ invited 

experts on the Draft Designs (i.e. this information will not be discussed in the context of the 

Contract negotiations). 

Unless stated otherwise, capitalised terms used in this explanation have the meanings assigned to 
them in the definitions in the Tender Documentation.  

The Contracting Authority also notes that a request for clarification of the Tender Documentation 
(including any tender documents) may be made either by submitting a written request for 



explanation via the Contracting Authority’s Profile or by an e-mail sent to. If a participant makes a 
separate request for information to any other person (such as a member of the preparatory team of 
one of the co-contracting authorities), no information will be provided. 

 

Prague, 26 April 2023 


